
KILKENNY COUNTY COUNCIL GRANTS 2024 
 

COMMUNITY EVENTS GRANTS SCHEME 

The grant scheme is now open. The scheme will assist community event 

organisers with the development, promotion and the running of small 

scale community events in Kilkenny during 2024.  

The emphasis of the scheme is on providing funding for community 

events that encourages local engagement. The closing date for the scheme 

is March 7
th

, 2024 at 4pm.  

Application form is available to download on www.kilkennycoco.ie 

Quotes will be required to assess applications. 
 

GRAVEYARD GRANT SCHEME 

This scheme is now open for applications. Download application forms 

at kilkennycoco.ie or enviroment@kilkennycoco.ie 
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ITEMS FOR INCLUSION IN THE PARISH NEWSLETTER. 
Items for the Newsletter should be submitted by e-mail to 

piltownparishnews@gmail.com  prior to 7pm on Wednesday of each   
week to ensure inclusion in the Parish Newsletter the following Sunday. 

 

 

           

 

 

 

Templeorum Parish 

Newsletter 
 
 

 

Sunday, 3rd March, 2024 

WEEKEND MASSES IN THE PARISH  
 

Piltown – Saturday @ 6pm 
 

Owning & Templeorum - Every alternate Sunday @ 10am 
 
 

 

 

 

WE REMEMBER IN OUR PRAYERS AT THIS TIME,  

people of the parish, those who have passed away in our community,  

our beloved family members and friends  

and all those who need our prayers at this time 
 

 

ANNIVERSARIES 
 

John, Mary & Paddy Corcoran 

Carmel & Bertie Duggan 

Mary Finucane McGeoghan 

James Oakey 

Dick Doheny & Moya Power 
 

 

 

                                                                             LENT AND LETTING GO 

LENTEN STATIONS 
Lenten Stations are now due.  

Your support, as always, is     .      

greatly appreciated. 
 

SIGNED MASS CARDS 
Signed Mass cards, Get well 

cards and Mass bouquets are 

available from the Sacristy in 

Piltown before and after mass 

and also in the Parish office. 

 

 

USEFUL CONTACT NUMBERS 

Parish Bereavement Group 

Mobile: 086-8450641 
 

Piltown Conference of  

St. Vincent De Paul 

Mobile: 086-2096341 
 

Women’s Aid Helpline 

1800 341900 
 

Pieta 

1800 247 247 or text HELP to 51444 
 

The Samaritans 

Freephone: 116 123 
 

Aware 

Freephone: 1800 80 48 48 
Available Monday to Sunday 10am - 10pm 

 

 
 

PARISH PRIEST 

CONTACT DETAILS 
 

Rev. Paschal Moore P.P.  

Landline: 051-643112 

Mobile: 087-2408078 

E-mail: templeorum@ossory.ie 
 

Piltown Church Sacristy 

Landline: 051-644606 

http://www.kilkennycoco.ie/
http://kilkennycoco.ie/
mailto:enviroment@kilkennycoco.ie
mailto:piltownparishnews@gmail.com
tel:1800804848
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SUNDAY MASS SCHEDULE FOR OWNING & TEMPLEORUM 
 

Templeorum : Sunday, 10
th
 March, 2024 

Owning  : Sunday, 17
th
 March, 2024 

Templeorum : Sunday, 24
th
 March, 2024 

 
 

FIRST HOLY COMMUNION CHILDREN 
The series of Masses for First Holy Communion children continue as follows: 

Piltown: 9
th
 March & 20

th
 April. 

Owning: 3
rd

 March & 14
th
 April.  

Templeorum: 10
th
 March & 7

th
 April. 

Masses in Owning & Templeorum at 10am and Piltown at 6pm. 
 

TEMPLEORUM PARISH SAFEGUARDING 
All groups and individuals who use Parish property for activities with under 18-

year-olds or vulnerable adults must complete an annual declaration which shows 

details of their insurance and safeguarding policy. The Parish keeps a Facilities 

Register and all such details of activities must be entered and kept up to date by 

groups and individuals. Each hall in the parish keeps their own Facilities 

Register and at present Piltown Community Centre is the only venue where 

activities involving under 18`s is currently taking place. Local safeguarding reps 

(LSR) will be in contact shortly with those parishioners who look after the parish 

halls in Owning and Templeorum. For further information or clarity on any 

parish safeguarding issues, please contact Eileen Long on (087) 7470335. 
 

OWNING CHURCH                                  
Stations of the Cross and Divine Mercy prayers will be held in Owning 

Church at 7pm for the remaining Wednesdays during lent. Eucharistic 

Adoration continues in Owning Church every Tuesday from 2-3pm.  
 

LIVING AND GROWING 
A course in the Propagation of Perennial Garden Plants will start on March 

7th, 2024. This is a 4 weeks course and the venue is in the Westcourt Heritage 

Garden, Callan. Email your enquiries to friendsofwestcourt@gmail.com    
 

PILTOWN CAMOGIE 
Teams are commencing training in the coming weeks. It is now time to get in touch 

if you are interested in taking Camogie or return to play. Speak to any committee 

member. All ages are welcome back on the field. If not on the field then why not on 

the sideline? Would you like to help with one of our juvenile teams or adult teams? 

For further information contact Jason O’Brien on 086-8821554. 
 

OWNING HOUSE RETIREMENT VILLAGE – CRAFT CLASSES 
From Monday, 4

th
 March craft classes, involving sewing, knitting, crochet and 

craft stitching will be run in Owning House. A great opportunity to meet old 

friends, make new ones and have a cuppa and chat while exploring your creative 

side. Classes run from 7-9p.m. and cost just €5. For further details contact our 

office on 051-643136 or on social media. 

SLATEQUARRY APPEAL 
The Lingaun Valley Tourism Group request your help, we have started a project to 

document the history of the Ormonde and Victoria Slatequarries and the series of 

smaller quarries that straddle the Lingaun River which predate the Qrmonde and 

Victoria quarry complexes.  We hope that this ambitious project will result in the 

creation of two three dimensional models, one featuring the Ormonde Quarry and 

Cutting Sheds which feature in photographs from 1914. The second model will feature 

the Victoria quarry complex and associated buildings. It is intended that these models, 

depicting the operational quarries, will be displayed in the locality alongside large 

scale maps dating from when the quarries were in production and will also feature any 

information, photographs and artefacts which come to light. To help us with this work 

we are appealing to people in the communities of the surrounding area for any 

information, photographs, documents, maps, folklore, stories, facts and artefacts or 

leads on where such information may be found. We are seeking to preserve the history 

of the quarries and those who worked in them and create a fitting tribute in their 

memory.  Any documents, photographs, quarry artefact, etc. which may be considered 

family heirlooms could, with your permission, be photographed or scanned in your 

home. The intention is to record and preserve the history and heritage of the Quarries 

before it disappears. Even the smallest item will help us to weave the story of our 

quarries back to life. If you have information of any kind regarding the Slatequarries 

and their hinterland or if you would like to be involved in this project please contact a 

member of our quarry project committee: 

Richie Walsh Tullahought 087-9963355 walshtullahought@yahoo.co.uk 

Noel Ryan Windgap 087-4036464 noelr1.nr@gmail.com 

Edmond Cody Ahenny 087-4533572 edmond_cody@yahoo.co.uk 

Pat O’Gorman Skough 087-9726276 patandjoanog@gmail.com 

Noreen Burke Hayes Windgap 087 4186077 noreenburkehayes@gmail.com 

Kate Maloney Kiltrassy 087 2050029 katiecoo@eircom.net. 
 

IRISH ASTRONOMY WEEK - Carrick-on-Suir Library  
Cathal O`Donghaile from South East Astronomy will give a talk (free of charge) 

in the library on Tuesday, 12
th
 March from 2-3pm about how our moon was 

formed and how it became the sight we know and love from our night skies. The 

free talk is just one of a series of events around the country, organised by 

Astronomy Ireland, to celebrate Irish Astronomy Week 2024. Booking is 

necessary. Contact the library on 051-640591. 
 

CARRICK-ON-SUIR & DISTRICT LION’S CLUB 

Would you consider becoming a Lion and help make a difference in your 

Community. We are very ordinary people giving of our time freely to support 

our community and projects close to our hearts.  We need YOUR help to help 

others. Would you have 1 hour a month and volunteer to help us with some of 

our projects?  Together we can make a difference. An information night will take 

place in Carraig Hotel on Monday, 4
th
 March at 7:30pm and all are welcome. 
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